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We were invited to help serve during a Pinehurst-Kingston Lions Club breakfast where all proceeds and donations went to 

Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing.  Above are Lonnie Duce, Jenny Duce, Larry Yergler, Linda Yergler, Bob Whitman (in 

back) and Bob Fisher.  Also working were Gary Yergler and Bruce Rumpel. 

 
We truly appreciate the Lions Club’s 

interest and help in our efforts to 
improve the lives of those in need 

in our community. 
John Boy Delaney, Ellie Arguimbau, and Judy Blalack 

joined Bob Whitman, SVFCH President & Lions member, 

and Bob’s grandkids, Justin and Ashleigh at the Lions 

Club Saturday breakfast.  The day was cold and the roads 

were a bit slick, but the atmosphere was warm and 

welcoming inside.  The breakfast was great—highlighted 

by biscuits & gravy & omelets as well as hotcakes and 

French toast, eggs & sausage. Drinks were coffee, tea, 

milk and juice. AND, prices were very reasonable. 

We enjoyed serving and visiting with friends and 

neighbors and also making new friends. 

 

 

Through the Lord’s mercies we are not 
consumed, because His compassions fail 

not. 
They are new every morning; 

Great is Your faithfulness. 
“The Lord is my portion,” says my soul 

“Therefore I hope in Him!” 
Lamentations 3:22-24 

 

 
While Ellie (wearing her “Ride the Wall” shirt) gets a 

serving ready, Bob Whitman instructs his grandkids, Justin 

and Ashleigh, on how to take orders which depended on 

the color of the order slips.

 
 



More shots of the Lions’ Breakfast 
 

Bob Whitman stirs the sausage gravy that goes with 

the biscuits, as Lenny Duce waits nearby. 

 

 
John Boy Delaney visits with the new pastor of the Church 

of the Nazarene, Rev. Dennis Stroup.  Gary Yergler is on 

his way to submit another order to the chefs. 

 

Gary Yergler visits with Nancy & Mike Peacock. 

 

 

Bob Whitman was delighted to pose with his grandkids, 

Justin and Ashleigh—great helpers. 



More Breakfast  

 

 
Gail Haynes & hubby, John Nearing, visit with Ed and 

Candy Anderson 

 

 
Gary Yergler and Bruce Rumpel get the eggs & omelets 

ready. 

 

 
Linda Yergler captured this group:  Jerry Hollis, Cindie 
Sawyer Shirley McClain, Ted McClain (behind Shirley) 

Tom Sawyer, Carol Young and Judy Blalack. 

Judy is delighted that Carol has offered to help with data 

entry   

 

[Photos at the breakfast were taken by Linda Yergler & 

Judy Blalack.] 

 

Appreciation 

 

Scott Stovern accepts a thank you certificate for Stovern 

Supply in Pinehurst.  Both Pinehurst and Kellogg Stovern 

Supply Stores donate prizes for our fund raisers. 

 

 

Sheri White at Watts Electric holds their certificate—a 

thank you for the many years of supporting this newsletter. 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 
 

  

   

Accounting & 
Tax Services 

Kereen Dose, CPA 
    (208) 755-7332 
 

kdose@solidrockc
pa.com 

606 N Division, Pinehurst, ID 83850 
Lic.# CP-5929      QuickBooks Certified 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thank You, 
January Donors 

You give a boost to this  

New Year. 

Barb & Gordon Canterbury, Tom & 
Connie Fudge, Daniel McGee, Jacques 

and Jan Lemieux, Dan and Penny 

Michael, Delbert & Sheila Milam, Karen Mitchell, Pauline 

Norris, Cally & Brad Peterson, Paulette Ross, Alice Ross-

Smith, Norma Seaton, Cary Spoor, Gary Stanley, Bob & 

Laura Williamson 

 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 
 

From Arliss and Suzy Blalack 
In Memory of Bud Groth 

Of Craig Lewis 
And of Randy Anderson 

 
From Verne and Judy Blalack 
In Memory of Teresa Stoddard 

Of Bruce Allen Sorenson 
And of Jim Seaton 

 
From Geraldine Butler 

In Memory of Hap Butler 
 

From Josephine Davis 
In Memory of Jim Seaton 

 
From Pat and Ray Sales 

In Memory of Teresa Stoddard 
And of Bruce Allen Sorenson 

 
From Aleta and Doug Pottenger 

In Memory of Beth Muraida 
Of Bruce Allen Sorenson 

And of Helen Powell Boesiger  
 

Coming Events 
Feb 8—Board & Committee meeting, 5:30 PM, Mountain 

View Congregational Church 

March—Annual Board Retreat-time & place to be decided 

at the next board meeting. 

 

 
Penny Michael caught Ellie Arguimbau, Verne Blalack, 

Judy Blalack, John Boy Delaney, Norm Holtz and Ray 

Guthmiller with Judy’s camera at the January’s newsletter 

workshop.  Not pictured were Penny, Patti Houchin and 

Ashley Arthur.  This is a great crew who enjoy gathering 

for a good cause once a month for an hour or so at St. 

Rita’s Catholic Parish Hall in Kellogg.  Come join us—

usually on the 1
st
 Tuesdays at 9 AM.  Give Judy a call for 

info at 208- 682-3240. 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Arliss & Susan Blalack, Verne & Judy Blalack,  

Josephine Davis, George Randolph, & Lois White 

 

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 208-682-3240 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 
  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



At left are good friends who meet & visit frequently at the 

Lions Club breakfasts:  Kellogg Police Chief Dave Woule, Bill 

Cleveland, Jerry McCarver, & Dean Jenicek.  

They are holding our newsletter showing support for the Fuller 

Center.   

While talking to them, they mentioned to me how much they 

missed the ReUse Store which we had to close when Verne 

became ill.  They remembered seeing volunteers sorting 

nails—some of those were from the Sherriff’s crews putting in 

their community service hours. 

Bill said he frequently found things at that store when he was 

remodeling his business, the Pioneer Lodge.  He was so 

disgusted when someone slashed the tires of the 1965 Ford 

Pickup that John Lightner had donated—Bill bought a new set 

of tires! 

It is great to have such support as this from these fellows. 

 

 

Occasionally we have challenges with our worksites.  We have a 

leaking roof caused by snow backup and ice buildup in Wallace.  I 

am delighted to have Dave Renner of the Real Life Ministries take 

an interest, and he hopes to have his Helping Hands group partner 

with us on this project.   

We have seen what the Real Life workers can do.  In 2008 two 

churches got together to work on Teresa Wenzel’s home on Sunny 

Slopes.  They completely landscape her yard.  Teresa’s daughter, 

Krista, was fighting bone cancer with many trips to Spokane.   

What a morale booster!  


